
Coe Memorial Park Committee 

Minutes 6-2-22 

The meeting was called to order in the civic center at 6:00PM  

Committee members present were: Mark McEachern, Kathy Renzullo, Effie Mwando, Mima Zbell and 
Marc Trivella ( via facetime). Mike Zaharek was also in attendance. 

A motion was made by Effie and seconded by Mark Mc to approve the minutes of April 20, 2022. 
All voted in favor of the motion  
 

Citizen comments: none 

Old Business: The committee reviewed the proposal from Mike Boe AIA for architectural work to design 
the new finials for the carriage house.  Mark McEachern made a motion to accept the proposal and 
forward it to superintendent Brett Simmons for further action. Effie Mwando seconded the motion and 
it was approved unanimously. 

New Business: The committee discussed many issues with Mike Zaharek regarding plantings in the park. 
The new copper beech tree is fully leafed out but still suffering from transplant shock. It may take 
another year to get established. 
 
The committee requested that Mike Zaharek obtain a quote for an oak tree to replace the Linden that 
was toppled in a storm last year.   
 
There was a discussion with Mike Zaharek regarding the spruce tree used as a Christmas tree. This 
variety has drooping branches and the committee is interested in planting another variety . If so, the 
existing tree would be transplanted elsewhere in the park. The committee agreed to look at potential 
sites for the new Christmas tree at their next meeting. 
 
Mike reported that the Cherry trees near the civic center were pruned last year and that the cherry 
trees at the War Memorial will be pruned and fertilized this year.  
 
The committee with and Mike Zaharek inspected the south boundary of Coe Memorial Park. 
Mike said that the older concolor spruce are doing well in that location and he recommended planting a 
few more but for security reasons he recommended that we avoid planning a dense border of 
vegetation. 
 
Mike recommended removing the Norway maples east of the civic center and establishing a better lawn 
area there. The committee discussed planting a few shrubs to hide parts of the chain link fence by the 
former bank building without creating a wall of vegetation.  
 
The committee requested that Mike Zaharek provide estimates for the work on the south and east sides 
of the civic center including the removal of an old concrete retaining wall that is visible at grade.    
Much of this may be covered by the existing budget.      
 
The committee learned that RJB construction has submitted a bid for concrete repair at or near the war 
memorial .  



The committee would like to know the scope of the work and the bid price  
The committee discussed with Mike Zaharek the idea of adding more electrical outlets in the park for 
Christmas lighting. Mike suggested that some outlets might be able to be installed on existing light 
poles.  
 
The committee voted to ask Park Superintendent, Brett Simmons, to set up a meeting with Turri 
Masterson or some other qualified electrician to assess where new outlets could be located to 
accommodate the expanded tree lighting during the holidays.  
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:10pm  
 
Mark McEachern 
Acting Secretary  
 
 
 
  

 

  

 


